

JABLED DOCUMENT NO. 1 0 9 - 1 2 (2) JABLED ON SEP 3 0 1992

KEEWATIN REGIONAL COUNCIL

P.O. Box 113, Rankin Inlet, N.W.T. XOC 0G0 819-645-2803 or 645-2804

September 30,1992

John Todd, MLA. Keewatin Central P.O. Box 190 Rankin Inlet, N.W.T. XOC OGO



Dear Mr. Todd:

We understand there has been concern surrounding our joint planning regarding a Regional Health Care facility for the Keewatin region.

On behalf of the Keewatin Regional Council [KRC], I would like to extend our support for this facility. We hope this process can proceed as quickly as possible, since health is a major and urgent concern of our region. We agree Nunavut planning is important, but our urgent need for a health facility cannot wait until Nunavut planning is completed.

The Keewatin Regional Council (KRC) supported the previous resolutions for facility to be located in Rankin Inlet, where transportation facilities are being upgraded to include a paved runway. We have also supported previous resolutions of the community representatives of the KRHB that a regional health facility be located in Rankin Inlet.

I hope this letter will make it clear that the KRC supports the need for a Regional Health Care facility for the Keewatin region. And that there will be no further questions as to the locations of this Health Care facility.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact at your convenience.

Sincerely

Anthyme Kadjuk, Speaker Keewatin Regional Council

> Government Library Government of N.W.T. Laing # Yellowknife, N.W.T.

『よりようし ひにょしし、 しんたっし。